International Telecommunication Union Regional Office



Международный союз электросвязи Региональное отделение

Ref.: 79-06/18 Moscow, 11 June 2018

- Communication Administrations of ITU Member States
- Sector Members, Associates, Regional Organizations, and Academia

Dear Colleagues,

On behalf of the International Telecommunication Union (ITU), I am glad to invite you to take part in a videoconference dedicated to the preparations for the Regional Development Forum, which will be held in Moscow, Russia, on the basis of the ITU Regional Office on 28 June 2018.

The Videoconference is aimed at discussing proposals on the implementation of projects within the framework of the Regional Initiatives approved by the World Telecommunication Development Conference (Buenos Aires, Argentina, 9-20 October 2017):

- RI 1: Development of e-health to ensure healthy lives and promote well-being for all, at all ages
- RI 2: Use of telecommunications/information and communication technology to ensure inclusive, equitable, quality and safe education, including the enhancement of women's knowledge of ICTs and e-government
- RI 3: Development and regulation of infocommunication infrastructure to make cities and human settlements inclusive, safe and resilient
- RI 4: Monitoring the ecological status and the presence and rational use of natural resources
- RI 5: Fostering innovative solutions and partnership for the implementation of Internet of things technologies and their interaction in telecommunication networks, including 4G, IMT-2020 and next-generation networks, in the interests of sustainable development

Mr. Brahima Sanou, Director, Telecommunication Development Bureau, will take part in the Videoconference.

The Videoconference Draft Agenda is attached herewith (Annex 1).

The videoconference system will be tested on 27 June 2018, from 10:00 to 16:00, Moscow time. To connect to the videoconference system, please dial the Regional Office IP address: 84.253.118.180##1111.

Email: itumoscow@itu.int • www.itu.int

Representatives of organizations located in Moscow are kindly invited to the ITU Regional Office at the address: 4, bld. 1, Sergiy Radonezhsky Str. (metro station *Rimskaya* or *Proshchad Ilyicha*).

Kindly let us know of your participation through submitting the Registration Form (Annex 2) duly filled to the ITU Regional Office (email: vera.soloveva@itu.int) by 25 June 2018.

Yours faithfully,

Kirill Oparin Head

Regional Office

Annexes::

- 1. Draft Agenda
- 2. Registration Form